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Chapter 43 next meeting will be June 11 at 7 PM at Metro Airport 

 

Lynn Miller about to announce the      
winner of the Orange Crush Award 

Scott Serani with son Eric         
presenting him with a key to the 

“Man Cave.” 

Nobody is taking the soy      
burgers and tofu pups 

Waiting for the B-2 flyover 
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When do I get to grill? Just a minute. I spilt coffee on my notes. 

I think I got the hang of this now.              
You turn them over half way thru. 

I got my hand stuck again. 

Where did all these eggs come from? Lynn announces that Emilia wins               
the beauty contest. 
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For a quarter, you can have some of my catsup. Karen enters the “Man Cave” with a                       
special visitors pass. 

These guys think they are getting to be first in the 
food line. Not going to happen. 

When I grow up, I’m going to be a Pitts. 

For Sale   Contact Bob Young 
BOBAPILOT@AOL.COM 

RYOBI 10” Table Top Saw  
Model BTS10 with manual 

$50 
Delta Miter Saw 
Reconditioned 

$45 

Meade Refractor       
Telescope NG70-SM 

MH9MM & MH25MM 
Lens  
$45 
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Things To Do and Places To Go 
 

June 2-5 National Biplane Conv. Junction City, KS 
June 4 Jeffco Aviation Fly-In 
June 9-11 EAA B-17 Tour Stop Centennial 
June 11 EAA 43 Meeting Metro Airport 
June 11 Spirit of Fight Center Car Show/Fly-In at Erie (EIK) Pancakes $5 
June 18 Young Eagle Rally 
June 19 1040’s WW11 Era Ball At Boulder Airport 
June 25 Longmont Airport EXPO 
July 2  EAA Chapter 1267 Pancake Fly-In Granby 
July 9  EAA 43 Meeting Metro Airport 
July 23 Third Annual Spirit of Flight Day Erie (EIK) 10/4 $5 
July 25-31 Oshkosh  -  Somewhere in Wisconsin  

Picnic Minutes of May 14, 2011 
 

The Chapter 43 Annual Picnic was another success. The turnout was very good and all appeared to 
have a good time. The sky was cloudy and the temp was a bit chilly, but the rain held off till the 
very end. 
 
In the absence of Brian Cabebe, Scott Serani started the short business meeting. Special thanks 
were given to the organizers of the picnic. Herrill and Daphne for food service, Lynn Miller for the 
tables and chairs, Roxie Juul for the sundries, Tom Krell and his dad Tom Krell and Carl Harris for 
grilling and Roger Newman was instrumental for the table center pieces. 
 
Steve Beach gave an announcement about the Chapter 43 rib building booth at Oshkosh. He had a 
sign up sheet for any volunteers. For a 4 hour shift at the booth, the next day admission to Air Ven-
ture would be free. 
 
A very proud father, Scott Serani, introduced his son Eric who is graduating from CU “Magna 
Cum Laude” in Aerospace. He will be heading for a position with Boeing. 
 
Lynn Miller introduced the staff of the Scholarship Committee. Scott Serani, Gene Horsman, Steve 
Beach and himself. With the generously of Chapter 43, three scholarships were awarded. The re-
cipients were Thomas Cabrera, going to Air Camp, Scott Boyle and Emilia Barr for flying lessons. 
They all had high marks in school and other outstanding qualifications. 
 



Fatal plane crash at Erie Airport, May 22, 2011 

 

Christian R. Hansen (Ib) died in a fiery crash on Sunday 

morning in a maiden flight of a Cassutt 111M aerobatic 

racer. Lb and his son had built the plane for a Texas     

client who was following in a chase plane. After leaving 

Rwy 33 at Erie Airport, the plane reached about 300 feet 

and turned left and went down from there.  

Lb, a native of Sweden, was a very experienced builder 

and pilot. He had over 40 years of flying, even in the 

Reno Air Races. He owned a machine shop in Arvada. 

The plane will be taken to a hanger in Greeley by the 

NTSB for the total investigation. He will be missed 

greatly by the aviation community. Our condolences to 

family and friends. 
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A memorial service will be held on Sunday, June 5th at 4PM at 

Mitchell’s hanger which is the NW corner of the West row of      

hangers at Erie. 



You Need A Laugh 
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Support Your Local FBO 

Vector FBO and Flight Training. Jason Hurd runs a first class business at Erie Airport. 
Contact him at 303-664-0633 or www.vectorair.net 

INCREASE YOUR BUSINESS 

 
ADVERTISE IN OUR NEWSLETTER 

 

RATES ARE $10 PER MONTH OR $100 PER 

YEAR FOR A BUSINESS CARD SIZE. 

 

WE REACH 50 AIRPORTS IN 7 STATES 

 

E-MAIL THE EDITOR FOR DETAILS 

Roger Standard is selling 
his 1/4 share of this RV-
6A N167CS w/ O-360 
hangered at Vance Brand 
in Longmont. Contact: 
n5773a@hotmail.com 
Come see this plane.  

 

  

  

 

 

  FUEL PUMP FOR SALE 



EAA Mile High Chapter 43 
Chapter Officers 

President   Brian Cabebe 303-748-5570  
Vice President Stan Specht 303-232-8474 
Vice President Kyle Heckman 303-926-4431 
Secretary  Bob Young  303-921-4423 
Treasurer  Roxie Juul  303-466-2600  

Board of Directors  
Brian Cabebe (Chairman) 303-748-5570 Greg Hall  303-424-4216 * 
Bill Kendall 303-452-6057* *  Don Smith 720-963-4108 * * 
Bill Mitchell 303-427-4025 * 
(Note: * 2 year terms expire end of 2011)  (** 2 year terms expire end of 2012) 

Volunteer Officers 
Technical Counselor  Bob Green                   303-659-5829 
Technical Counselor  Dave Biesemeier         970-669-2286 
Technical Counselor  Art Schwarz                 303-9052125  
Flight Advisor  Bill Mitchell                  303-427-4025 
Newsletter Editor  Bob Young                  303-921-4423 
Young Eagles Pilot Coord              Art Schwarz                 303-421-2930 
Young Eagles Ground Coord Myles Lee                     303-277-1775 
Young Aviators Advisor Pat Miller                   303-666-8233    
Member Data Base Ed. John Reuterskiold 303-881-3517 
Web Master  Brian Cabebe  303-748-5570 
Safety Officer  Stephanie Wells            303-503-0147        
Refreshments  John & Roxie Juul         303-466-2600 
Audio / Visual  Herrill Davenport  303-460-7789 

Disclaimer: Be aware that as always, in past, 
present, and future, any communications issued 
by Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 
43, regardless of format, and/or media used, 
which includes, but is not limited to, this 
newsletter and audio/visual recordings, is 
presented only in the context of a clearing 
house of ideas, opinion, and personal 
experience accounts. Anyone using ideas, 
opinions, information, etc., does so at their own 
risk. Therefore, no liability is expressed or 
implied by the Experimental Aircraft Association 
Chapter 43, or any of its members. Any event 
announced and/or listed herein, except as 
noted, is done as a matter of information and 
does not constitute approval, sponsorship, 
control, or endorsement of said event. 

 This newsletter is published by Chapter 43 of the Experimental  Aircraft Association for the use, education, and enjoyment of  the 
members and others to whom it is provided. No claim is made for technical accuracy of material presented. Editorial content is the 
opinion of the contributor and does not reflect the position of Chapter 43 or the Experimental Aircraft  Association. Submission of 
articles, comments, or inquiries for publication in the newsletter are encouraged. Meetings are normally held on the second Saturday 
of each month at 7:00 P.M. The place is determined each month. 

Mile High Flyer      
EAA Mile High Chapter 43 
John Reuterskiold 

Data Base Editor 

P.O. Box 1725 

Broomfield, CO 80038-1725 FIRST CLASS 

Chapter 43 next meeting will be June 11 at 7 PM at Metro Airport 


